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President’s Message                                                                                                                                     
Gary Draper, President 

2023 President, Roosters & Roosters Foundation 
 
I am delighted to share that July has been an 
exceptional month for us! As we find ourselves 
during July, I am proud to say that we have 
achieved a great start. We began with a highly successful Board 
Meeting, where we announced that we had attained a total of 50 
Members and are thrilled to have three individuals in the process 
of joining us. 
 
During the meeting, we discussed various options for our 
upcoming lunches and potential dinners. While we are still 
considering venues like Antonello’s, Capital Grill, and Season’s 
52, I am excited to inform you about new possibilities. We have 
now set our sights on the Pacific Club and the Verdant 
Restaurant at the New Museum, situated behind the Segerstrom 
Performing Arts Center. On August 10 th ,we will convene there 
for a delightful dinner at 6:00 pm. I must mention that parking is 
not complimentary, unless you wish to visit the Silver Trumpet 
for a drink before joining us. The Silver Trumpet will validate 
your parking ticket if you are a paying customer. How exciting!  
 
Also important is for all of you to let the Board Members know 
your preference as to lunch or dinner meetings, or some mixture 
of each and which locations you like best. We want to know 
what you think in order to make our meetings better. 
 
Furthermore, our recent Flash Mob at Bar One was a 
tremendous success, with 12 attendees. If you missed this, you 
missed a wonderful event. These gatherings offer a unique 
opportunity to meet fellow Roosters and their partners, with no 
formal agenda other than enjoying great company over a 
delightful meal as we support the chefs that support us for our 
Chef’s Experience on October 29th . Additionally, we had an 
incredible experience at the Angel game on July 15th . Although 
we faced ups and downs throughout the match, those who stayed 
until the very end witnessed one the most remarkable 
comebacks in Angel history. In the 10th inning, we triumphed 
with a score of 13 to 12. What a game! The Angels’ season may 
yet hold promise, even without the presence of Mike Trout until 
September.  
 
By the time you read this, we will have had the pleasure of 
gathering at the beautiful mini castle of “Batesby Farm,” the 
home of Greg Bates and Joann Leatherby. If you haven’t had the 
opportunity to visit, I assure you it is a hidden gem nestled in 
Modjeska Canyon, a true Shangri-La. During this gathering we 
will have made a final push to collect auction items for our 
highly anticipated wine Tasting event on August 26th . It’s free 
and hopefully, you have invited all your friends!   
 

Now, let’s discuss membership. Many of us have been loyal 
members for an extended period, and it is understandable that 
fatigue may have set in. However, the best solution to this 
challenge lies in our ability to recruit new members into our 
community. We must reach out to our friends, colleagues, and 
customers, inviting them to join us for our Socials and monthly 
meetings as we contribute to our community. I recently came 
across a powerful quote in a book I read, which states, “Those 
who dare are winners.” This simple yet profound message 
reminds us that we must dare to invite as many people as 
possible to each of our events. If we wish to see our Roosters 
community thrive and grow, it is essential that everyone 
contributes. In the coming week or two, we will be reaching out 
to each of you individually, so please be prepared to share your 
successes. 
 
In conclusion, I kindly request your support to effectively 
convey our message, as you convince everyone you know to 
join us. Together, we can make a meaningful impact to ensure a 
vibrant future for our community. Thank You! 
 
 

 

Vice President’s Message 
Stan Smith 
 

   
Fellow Roosters, get ready for some 
baseball terms... 
  
When Gary asked me to be his Vice 
President in January, I said “Yes, but I will 
not be President next year.” So, as to not to 
throw a “knuckle ball” to the Roosters 
Membership, I looked at rewriting the Procedures Guide and 
bylaws to change the election of the Presidency and Vice 
President, along with helping to get more Roosters to attend 
luncheons and help support our sponsors. 
  
Not to throw a “curve ball”, but after discussion with the Board, 
I cannot rewrite the bylaws and Procedures Guide to allow this 
change to happen. Therefore, I will be stepping down as of 
October this year from the Board. The Board will select the VP 
to replace me in September and then Board Elections should 
take place in October. 
  
It has been a pleasure to help lead this group as the Vice 
President. I highly encourage all members to step up and run for 
a position on the board for 2024.  

 
Roosters new mailing address: 
17602 17th Street Suite 102-252, Tustin, CA 92780 





Upcoming Calendar 

Feeding OC 

Paul Robidoux and Larry Mandell have volunteered to be the 
new co-chairs of the Feeding OC program. Let them know you 
appreciate their efforts!  
For upcoming dates please contact: 
Dan Stone: call or text 714-310-4162.  
Dan@DantheManforMortgages.com 
 

August 8 Board of Directors 
6-8 PM. All Roosters invited to attend. 
2409 Park Avenue Tustin. 
Contact Gary Draper 

 

August 10 Social 

Orange County Museum of Art 
Dinner at Verdant! 
Dinner is $40, cash bar. 
After dinner we can visit the Museum till 8PM! 
 

August 26 Wine Celebration! 

Argyros Plaza, Segerstrom Center. 
The event you and your friends have been waiting for all year! 
 

September 30 Social 

At the McAuley’s home - save the date! 
 
 
 

All Future Events 
Board meetings 2nd Tuesday of the Month.  
Luncheons 2nd Thursday every month. 
Socials 3rd Thursday every month. 

Rooster August Birthdays 

 

Thad Sandford Howard Minkley Mike Wiley  

 Pat McAuley  

Buy Them a Drink!! 

Roosters members, wives, and friends! 
 
We need several amazing volunteers to help in various 
ways at our upcoming fundraiser, Wine Celebration 
on Saturday, August 26 in Costa Mesa.  
 
Please click the link below to learn more and "sign 
up" to volunteer. 
 
Here's how it works in 3 easy steps: 
 
1. Click this link to go to our invitation page on 
SignUp:  
https://signup.com/go/EhwODKP  

 
2. Enter your email address 
 
3. Sign up! Choose your spots - SignUp will send you 
a confirmation and reminder. 
 
Note: SignUp does not share your email address with 
anyone. 
 

Wine Celebration is August 26th 2023  - 
Segerstrom Center for the Arts 

Hello Roosters!  
 
We need your help!  
 
Please go to your FAVORITE place where 
you love to eat. 
Ask them to participate as a food purveyor 
at the August 26th Wine Celebration!  
 
***We need 4-5 more stations of food for 
our HUNGRY Wine Tasters!  
 
We sent you a set of PDFs to print out with 
all the details for them to sign up, or contact 
Penny or Alison if you need another copy! 

https://signup.com/go/EhwODKP


Dessert Fantasia is BACK!  -  

Help us make delicious baked goods 

for our Wine tasters on August 

26th! 

We only have 3 volunteers so far 

and 10 committed to bringing 

desserts.  We have all slots available 

for volunteers at 1, 2, 3, and 4pm. Come for an hour or two, or 

you can stay all day!  

We will have 2 locations. One 

for desserts, that will be in the 

shade close to the entrance and 

the other for hummus, crackers, 

veggie tray which will be close 

to the wine vendors.  

Everything will be outside this year. If anyone cannot volunteer 

or stay they can drop off starting at 1 pm at the circle. Parking 

is $15. 

Thanks. If you need any more info please call John Giberson at 

291 799-5700 or email Scotty Giberson at 

scotty.giberson713@gmail.com  



**Roosters Members, Significant Others & Friends ** 

Please Help Roosters Help Kids by procuring   
any of these specific items below. 

 

There is no question, the dedication and passion of the Roosters membership is 
an integral part of the overall success of our fundraising events. The auctions 
at our Roosters Food & Wine Celebration will play a major role in raising 
funds for the children’s charities that Roosters support. 
 

 

Do you know an individual or company in these categories? Please ASK them to help support you  
& Help Roosters Help Kids!  Use auction donation form, or 

Pledge the auction donation ONLINE at:  https://wine.maxgiving.bid/donateItem 
 

 

    LIVE auction items needed: 

• Will you HOST a "Private Dinner” or Special Experience? 
(Prepared at your home - You set the number of guests & details) 

• TRAVEL: Luxury Resorts, Hotel stays, Winery Stay, Cruises, Airline miles 

• Romantic Getaways: Use of Timeshare, Vacation Home, Big Bear Cabin 

• Luxury box for sporting event, performance or concert. 
Many companies will donate luxury boxes for “valued customers”. Just Ask! 

• Once in a Lifetime Experience: Ride on the Zamboni,  
a day on the set, Cooking lesson with a chef, Fireman for a Day 
 

  

Silent auction items needed:  

• Fine WINE: Large format bottles, Gift sets, recognized labels  
• Restaurant Gift Cards: Dinner at the restaurants you frequent 
• Sports Tickets for Angels, Ducks, Dodgers, Lakers - 

Your season tickets will often be in better seats than any seats our guests could buy 
directly from the venue 

• Hard-to-Get Game Tickets, concerts, special events, VIP treatment 

• Electronics, iPhone, 80” Smart TV, Surround sound system, Smart Watch  

• Completed Theme Baskets (Staycation Basket, Date Night Basket, 
Baseball or sports team basket, Artisan/Chef Basket, Whiskey basket, Spa 

Day Basket, Halloween Themed basket, Lottery Basket) 
• Behind the Scenes Tour, something rare or exclusive 
• City Bar Crawl, Horseback riding lessons 

• Any unique item or exciting experience! 
 

 

NOTE: Items we DO NOT need: Art, costume jewelry, random, single items that are 

not in a completed basket. Poor sellers at every auction are: haircuts, manicure/pedicure, interior 
design consultations, personal training and gym workout sessions, candles, nick-knacks.  











 

Charity Committee 
 

I would like to remind all of the advocates for charities 
that the applications are due back September 1; so please 
be sure that your charity received it.  If for some reason, 
you did not receive the application, please contact me right away. 
 
Every member is welcome to attend the charity committee meetings. 
Please contact me if you would like to know when we are meeting again: 
 
jill@jdcaron.com 714-536-8603 (home/office) or 714-552-4216 (cell) 

Feeding OC Holiday Boxes 
 
Great news, the Roosters 
board of directors approved 
2,000 boxes for our annual 
event Dec. 16! 
 
December 16th Save the date! 
You can donate $25 per box 
with the QR link on right!   
 
If you have connections to 
sources of food donations, 
such as canned hams, power 
bars, grocery store gift cards, 
etc., please call Dan: 
714-310-4162. 
 
Dan Stone, Paul Robidoux 
and Larry Mandell 
Feeding OC Co-Chairs 

Jill Caron-Rauen 
Charity Committee Chair 

July Flash Mob! 
 

We loved meeting up at Bar One on July 13th for our 
Roosters Flash Mob!  Thank you to all who came.   We 
were having too much fun to take photos!   
JOIN US for our next 
one….       
 
These are unofficial 
gatherings at our 
OCFWC supporting 
restaurants   Bring 
friends, grab a drink or 
dinner.  Let’s show 
support for the Chefs 
who help us at 
OCFWC! 

Roosters! We need your help! Please go to your 

FAVORITE place where you love to eat. Ask them to 

participate as a food purveyor at the August 26th 

Wine Celebration! We need 4-5 more stations of 

food for our HUNGRY Wine Tasters! We sent you 
a set of PDFs to print out with all the details 
for them to sign up, or contact Penny or Alison 
if you need another copy! 



RUN for the Board! 
Join the 2024 Board!   Plan now!  

Elections are in October  

Submit your campaign statement for the 
September Crow Publication! 

We have ONE submission so far!  Send us 
your photo and statement soon.  

Roosters 2023 Wine Tasting Celebration 
 
Your help is needed in getting 3 or 4 FOOD 
PURVERYORS! 
 
Contact Penny to get packet. 
And we NEED to SELL TICKETS for this 
fabulous wine tasting afternoon! 
Go to OCFWC.com 
 
If you belong to wine clubs, go to a wine 
tasting or have friends that do any of these 
things ask for their involvement. We need 
their contact information and the name of 
decision makers for these organizations. In 
addition, we need to encourage people to 
attend this fundraising extravaganza. 
 
John Trapani   Wine Chairperson   
trapsmix@gmail.com 

mailto:trapsmix@gmail.com


Membership 

It’s easy to propose a new 
member! 
Just get your candidate’s 
business card, put your name on 
it, and forward it to Membership 
Director 
or use the membership 
application at 
www.RoostersFoundation.org/
membership.  
New Members: Proposed members are presented to 
the membership of the Roosters for review. 
If you have objections to a proposed new 
member, call your Membership Director. Calls are 
confidential. 
 
Craig Boardman 
Membership Chair 2023

Cherri Farah 
Gary Eisenberger 
Margarita Martin 
Mark McDonald 
Dan Pederson 

Floyd Pickrell 
Peter Smith 
Stephanie Bauer 
Penny Strenger 

Honorary Roosters - we are happy to 

have the ongoing support of the following: 

 

Ambassadors Corner 
Lou Gardner, Chair 
 

Brother and Sister Roosters, take a moment to 
call and introduce yourselves to our newest 
members. Let that Ambassador know how you 
became a Rooster and share your memories and 
experiences from events and establishing 
lifelong friendships 

 
Ambassadors, as the Ambassador 
Chair, I will be reaching out to you 
and asking for your assistance in 
getting the word out for our 
luncheons, social events, and other 
Roosters activities. 

Our current Ambassadors 
are: 
 

Lynn Brown 
Larry Greene 
JJ Jackson 
Robert Ward 
Howard Minkley  

Members – If you have emails to send to the Roosters 
Membership, please contact our Communications Director, 
Alison Cotton, to assist you with your needs.  Please refrain from 
sending group emails from your individual accounts.  Thank you 
in advance.  RoostersCommunicationsDirector@gmail.com  or 
txt 949-254-6563 If you need a one-on-
one lesson on how to join the 
informative Roosters Facebook Group 
or how to follow us on Instagram, 
please contact Ali.   

http://www.RoostersFoundation.org/membership/
http://www.RoostersFoundation.org/membership/


Roosters Socials 
August Social - Orange County Museum of Art  

 
August’s Meeting will be NOT be lunch, but will be in the evening of August 10th at 5:30pm.  Let’s get 
more members to come to our monthly meeting.   
Join us at the Orange County Museum of Art at 3333 Avenue of the Arts for dinner at Verdant (Chefs Ross 
and Nick!), Then enjoy art until 8pm. This is for members and significant others.  Cash bar for wine, dinner 
is $40 pp, pay online.   
 

Contact JJ Jackson, Social Chair 949-500-6931 
Please check your emails for the “EVITE” for details on the monthly socials 

 
 

July Social/Evening Meeting at Batesby Farm  

 
We had a fabulous time with 40 guests at the Batesby Farm. Thank you Joann and Greg!  We enjoyed Gus’ 
Fried Chicken, amazing wine, and a time to get to know each other with guests telling a little known fact about 
themselves 
Which leads to a game  
for all Roosters… see next page! 



Support the Roosters 
Foundation for free! 
 
AmazonSmile is a way you can 
support Roosters every time you shop 
with Amazon, at no cost.. 
Visit smile.amazon.com 
 
Sign in with the same account you use 
for Amazon.com 
Select your charity (Roosters).  
Roosters is already registered with 
Amazon Smile. 
Start shopping! 
 
Remember to checkout at 
smile.amazon.com to generate 
donations for Roosters. 
Tip: Add a bookmark to make it easier 
to shop at smile.amazon.com 

Chefs Experience October 29th, 2023 – Old Ranch Country Club - Tickets/Tables Available Starting July 1 
Single tickets are $400  
Sponsorship tables are $12,000, $7,500 and $6,000.   
Chef’s Experience tickets and tables do NOT include Wine Celebrations tickets.   

For more information OC Food & Wine Celebration www.ocfwc.com 
 

We have 9 Chefs committed out of 15 - Please visit our chef partners and show them our appreciation! 
Chef Stefano Ciociola *Benchmark - https://benchmarkrestaurant.com  
Chef Eric Samaniego *Michael's on Naples - http://michaelsonnaples.com 
Chef  Jemille Cruz *Old Ranch Country Club - www.oldranch.com 
Chef Mark McDonald *Old Vine Kitchen & Bar - www.oldvinekitchenbar.com  
Chef Nick Weber *Populaire Modern Bistro - https://www.populaireoc.com/ 
Chef Ugo Allesina *Prego Mediterranean - www.PregoOC.com 
Chef David B. Martin *The Pacific Club - www.pacificclub.org 
Chef Alfonso Ramirez *Leatherby’s Café Rouge - www.patinagroup.com/leatherbys-cafe-rouge 

How well do you know 
your fellow Roosters? 
 
Following the fun at the Batesby 
Farm, here is a fun quiz! 
 
Can you match the Rooster with 
the fact? 
 
Answers will be online in the 
Roosters Group in mid August.  

https://smile.amazon.com/gp/chpf/dashboard/ref=smi_www_dayone_us_smilehowto_1
https://smile.amazon.com/gp/chpf/dashboard/ref=smi_www_dayone_us_smilehowto_2
http://www.ocfwc.com/








Roosters of Orange County 
17602 17th Street Suite 102-252, 
Tustin, CA 92780 
 
www.roostersfoundation.org  

Roosters Creed 
An organization that stands for friend-
ship, fellowship, charity and good times.  
It stands for busy,  worldly people who 
take the time to give those less fortunate 
a helping hand.  It stands for warmth, 
strength, and shared laughter. 
 

Mission Statement 
To facilitate and encourage lifelong 
friendships while performing charitable 
works on behalf of children in need. 
 

Mission Statement for the Roosters 
Foundation of Orange County 
To raise necessary funds for disadvan-
taged and at risk children in the Or-
ange County area and to support public 
and private programs with necessary 
services for children in need. 
 

We respectfully request that all Roosters and the 

friends of Roosters patronize the businesses and 

establishments that support and foster Roosters 

charity causes.  We are grateful! 

Rooster of the Year 
John Hinson - 2022  

Crow Editor 
Peter Smith 

Birthdays? 
Anniversaries? 
Marriages? 
Congratulations? 
For sale? 
Need? 
Lost? 
Found? 
 

This is your FREE 
SPACE for classifieds! 

Help Roosters Help Kids Campaigns....you 

can make a recurring monthly contribution with a few clicks on 
our website!   
  
1.  16% of kids in Orange 
County go to bed hungry. 
We need your help to help 
them! Please make a 
monthly donation of any 
amount to the Roosters 
“Feeding O.C.” program. 
We are working on raising 
$52,000 to enable us to 
distribute 2000 boxes this 
year. Please help by 
funding a Food Box every 
month with the 
instructions below. 
 
 
2.  The Roosters Endowment Program currently has a balance 
of nearly $80,000 and it’s growing...but only with your help! 
Please make a monthly donation of any amount to The Roosters 
“Endowment Program“ so that at some point in the future we 
will have enough funds to keep Roosters donations continuing 
forever, (as the principal can never be spent...only the interest 
on the principle can be donated by The Roosters 
Foundation!)  It is managed by the Orange County Community 
Foundation. Please set up your monthly contribution with the 
instructions on the QR link.   
 
Your RECURRING Monthly contribution will make a HUGE 
difference!   

http://www.roostersfoundation.org

